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Staff's Status Report

COMES NOW the Staff (“Staff”) of the Missouri Public Service Commission (“Commission”) and respectfully states as follows:


1.
On March 23, 1998, Union Electric Company d/b/a AmerenUE (“AmerenUE” or “Company”) filed with the Commission an application for authorization to manage its sulfur dioxide emission allowance inventory. 


2.
On November 16, 1998, three of the four parties to the case filed a Stipulation And Agreement (“Agreement”) that was unopposed by the Office of the Public Counsel.  In its December 15, 1998 Order Approving Stipulation And Agreement, the Commission, among other things, authorized AmerenUE “to manage its sulfur dioxide emission allowance inventory according to the terms of the Stipulation and Agreement.”  

3.
On March 18, 2004, the Commission issued an order directing the Staff to file, no later than April 1, 2004, a Status Report including a recommendation as to whether this case may be closed.


4.
Among the provisions of the Agreement is the requirement that AmerenUE provide detailed reporting of all of its transactions involving allowances once each year (August 31 for the previous twelve months ending June 30).  The Company timely submitted those reports to the Staff in the years 1999 through 2002.  As a result of an inadvertent omission, the 2003 report was not submitted until December 15, 2003.

5.
The Agreement also provides that AmerenUE must seek Commission approval to sell more than 50% of its Phase I emission allowances and that it may request Commission authorization to sell additional allowances above this level.


6.
The Staff is aware of concerns that the Company may be in violation of this Commission Order as a result of Ameren or AmerenUE selling certain allowances.  The Staff has obtained information in connection with AmerenUE’s Metro East transfer case (Case No. EO-2004-0108), along with reports and data from the Environmental Protection Agency.  The Staff is reviewing this data and anticipates that further discovery will be necessary.  The Staff believes that the concerns and consequences are such that they warrant further investigation.  The investigation could be conducted in a separate case.  If an investigation ultimately is authorized, the Staff will file a status report in this case as well as in the investigation case.    

7.
Due to this outstanding matter concerning a possible violation of the aforementioned December 15, 1998 Order, the Staff believes it is appropriate to allow this case to remain open at this time.


WHEREFORE, the Staff hereby submits its Status Report and respectfully recommends that this case not be closed.  
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